
Speedwatch Report 

Parish Council 17th March 2022 

 

During February the number of sessions run by the group was about average, we ran 25 

sessions during the month, totalling 12.5 hours, those sessions recorded 68 speeding vehicles 

from 3221 passing vehicles, the fastest speed recorded was 50mph.  

Six of those sessions did not record any speeding vehicles, those were all at Glebe Orchard 

monitoring traffic passing the Parsonage Croft entrance from Burwash, all were at school 

drop off or pick up times, Which is encouraging. 

We were also able to run five sessions at the same time as Burwash. Six further sessions had 

to be cancelled due to a combination of rain, Storm Eunice and illness. 

There was one vehicle on the repeat list last month, we had  recorded that vehicle twice 

within two weeks, one driver was reported for abusive behaviour. 

A few points from the overview for all of the Sussex CSW groups. A total of 385 sessions 

were run during the month that reported 4,820 vehicles, 115 were shown to not have MOT 

and 13 were on a SORN so should not have been on the road.  

The full summary of Etchingham sessions for February and the Sussex groups overview can 

be viewed on the Parish Council website. 

Cllr. Colin Boylett, Speedwatch Co-ordinator. 


